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Volume CXLIV, Issue XV 

Rabbi Alan Cook 

Rabbi Emeritus Norman Klein 

Rabbi Emeritus Isaac Neuman Z”L 

Saturday Evening,  

April 4th,  

5:30–9:00 PM 

We will once again be partnering with Hillel  

for our community second seder, led by Rabbi Alan. 

 

Please visit:  http://www.illinihillel.org/passover.html  

for further details and to RSVP. 

FRIDAY, APRIL 3 

Erev Pesach 

  5:00 PM    Erev Shabbat Service 
This abbreviated service, led by Paul 

Weichsel will provide an opportunity say 

kaddish and acknowledge Shabbat prior to 

your Passover seder. 

 

SATURDAY, APRIL 4 

10:00 AM    Egalitarian Traditional 

                   Minyan 

 

FRIDAY, APRIL 10 

  7:30 PM    Erev Shabbat Service 

 

SATURDAY, APRIL 11 

10:00 AM    Egalitarian Traditional 

                   Minyan 

 

FRIDAY, APRIL 17 

  5:30 PM    Shabbat Rocks! 

  7:30 PM    Israel Solidarity Shabbat 

                   Service 

 

FRIDAY, APRIL 24 

  7:30 PM    Bar & Bat Mitzvah 

                   Graduation Service 

 

SATURDAY, APRIL 25 

10:00 AM    English Service 
 

SCHEDULE OF SERVICES 

Rabbi Alan Cook 

Educator Rabbi Jody Cook 

Administrator Kathy Douglas 

Administrative Asst. Roxanna Davison 

OFFICE HOURS 

Mon.–Fri.  9:00 AM–4:00 PM 

(217) 352-8140 

www.sinaitemplecu.org 

Sunday, April 12th at 7:00 PM 

Yom HaShoah 

“Remember the Past, But Transform the Future”  

Featured Speaker Magda Brown 

Saturday, April 25th. Details on page 5. 
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Though Kris Kristofferson 

opined that “freedom’s just 

another word for nothing left 

to lose” (in his song “Me and 

Bobby McGee; though Janis 

Joplin is closely associated 

with the song, the lyrics are 

by Kristofferson), we know 

that freedom is not something 

to be taken lightly. We 

celebrate Passover each year 

as a reminder of how 

precious our freedom is. We 

understand (unlike the wicked son of the Passover seder) that had 

the redemption of the exodus not taken place, we might still be 

enslaved under Pharaoh’s rule. 

The centrality of the exodus narrative in Jewish life, the emphasis 

that we place on freedom, reminds us that we must not turn a blind 

eye toward injustices in our society that curtail individuals’ 

freedoms. Thus, in the 1960s, Jews stood at the forefront of the 

Civil Rights movement in this country; in the 1970s and 1980s, the 

Jewish community rallied around Soviet Jewish refuseniks and 

prisoners of conscience; and we have similarly lent our voice and 

energy to women’s rights, immigration issues, marriage equality, 

and other social causes that hinge upon a person’s right of free 

expression and a value placed on the inherent worth of every human 

being. 

Recently, the world marked the 50th anniversary of the march on 

Selma, Alabama, one of the watershed moments of the 1960s 

struggle for equality for African Americans. The recent film 

dramatization downplayed the role of Jews in the march across the 

Edmund Pettus Bridge in March of 1965, but we know that 

members of the Jewish community (including our own emeritus 

rabbi, Isaac Neuman of blessed memory) were instrumental in this 

struggle. And numerous Jews joined with people of all faiths to 

commemorate the historic anniversary. 

Rabbi Abraham Joshua Heschel, a close friend of Dr. King who was 

with him in Selma, famously remarked, “For many of us the march 

from Selma to Montgomery was about protest and prayer. Legs 

are not lips and walking is not kneeling. And yet our legs uttered 

songs. Even without words, our march was worship. I felt my legs 

were praying.” 

Prayer is a significant part of the religious experience. But prayer 

devoid of action is not sufficient to bring about change. We cannot 

pray for peace without taking steps to bring peace into our world. 

We cannot pray for an end to poverty and turn a blind eye to our 

neighbors who are experiencing hunger. We cannot pray for 

freedom and tacitly support the subjugation of minority populations. 

As Rabbi Heschel taught, “You cannot worship God, and then 

look at a human being, created by God in God's own image, as if he 

or she were an animal.”  

Rabbi Hillel, the great sage of the Mishnaic period, observed, “In 

every generation, each individual must imagine that he or she 

personally was freed from Egypt.” We must be able to understand 

the experience of the exodus as a defining moment in Jewish 

history—one that shaped our ancestors who actually made the 

passage from slavery into freedom, and one that continues to shape 

us to this day. 

During the commemoration of the Selma march, President Obama 

gave an address in which he cited two quotes from Ralph Waldo 

Emerson. First he excerpted the poem, “A Nation’s Strength,” in 

which Emerson wrote of those, “Who for truth and honor’s sake 

stand fast and suffer long.” Then the president quoted from 

Emerson’s essay Nature, in which he writes, “We are never tired, so 

long as we can see far enough.” 

Each of these quotes, to me, exemplifies the importance of memory, 

and the importance of the ongoing struggle for freedom. As we sit 

around our Seder tables, let us not only recall our people’s exodus. 

Let us also think of the 50th anniversary of Selma. Let us also think 

of the 70th anniversary of the liberation of Auschwitz (an occasion 

which will be further marked later this month at our Yom HaShoah 

commemoration). Let us stand fast and suffer long; let us “see far 

enough” that we can envision (and bring nearer) the day when all 

are truly free. 

From our family to yours, best wishes for a happy and meaningful 

Passover. 

 

L’Shalom, 

 

Rabbi Alan Cook 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Rabbi Alan Cook From the Rabbi’s Desk 
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 Motion to approve the February minutes made by Sanford and 

properly seconded. All in Favor. 

 

 Finance – The treasurer has conducted her annual review of the 

Rabbi’s Discretionary Fund. Jennie reports that the fund is 

being used appropriately and according to board policy.  

 

 Religious Education Committee:  They are recommending that, 

starting next fall, that non-member families be assessed a fee 

of $150 per family, per school year, to be paid into the 

Building Fund. If families become members, payments of this 

non-member fee would be retroactive applied to their Building 

Fund obligation as members. Discussion followed. Motion 

made by the Religious School Committee.  All in Favor.  

 

 Cemetery Committee:  The Board has been discussing changes 

to the current policy to clarify some issues. There has been 

contact with committee members who have answered the 

board’s concerns about such issues as heirs who do not want 

burial rights or heirs who cannot be located. A 

recommendation was made to keep copies of records at the 

Temple and to keep a contact sheet of heirs. Motion to approve 

amendments to the current cemetery policy made by Sanford 

and properly seconded. All in Favor. 

 Nominating Committee:  The President has properly appointed 

the committee members: Non-Board members - Rob Ore 

(chair), Bob Smith, Janie Yairi, and Jacki Loewenstein. Board 

members - Jennie France, Carmen Glezer, and Sanford Hess. 

Motion made by the President to approve the committee. All in 

Favor.  

 

 Membership:  Gabriel and Katherine Ferrer have submitted an 

application for membership. Motion to accept the membership 

application by Jennie and properly seconded. All in favor. 

 

 The Membership Committee sought Board input on whether to 

continue and/or change membership name tags. Discussion 

followed. Motion to continue use of name tags and to defer to 

the membership committee (and others) on the design, etc. 

made by Paul and properly seconded. All in favor.   

S I N A I  T E M P L E  B O A R D  O F  T R U S T E E S      

M a r c h  9 ,  2 0 1 5  

As we shake off the winter blues and can feel that spring is in the 

air, we prepare for Passover. The story is well known. It 

commemorates the exodus from Egypt and our liberation from 

slavery. It is incumbent upon us to not just celebrate that freedom 

but to teach each new generation the message that the future can be 

better than the present. I hope you can join us for our community-

wide Passover Seder on April 4 at Hillel. 

On a completely different note, the ad hoc committees for the 

Cohen Garden and Sanctuary Renewal have both met. I want to 

thank the members of each committee for their hard work and for 

taking their responsibilities seriously. They came up with dozens of 

ideas to make each space more accessible, more useful and more 

beautiful. The next step is for the Board to discuss the 

recommendations of each committee. This will be done over the 

course of several months. When the Board believes it has an outline 

of the broad work to be done, the Board may retain an architect/

landscape designer to draw up plans (and to make sure that what we 

want is feasible). The Board would then price out the work and 

determine if it can be done in phases or must be done at one 

time. Once all of this is known, we will undertake a fundraising 

campaign. This entire process will take months, if not years, to 

bring to fruition. I am confident that, whatever the changes might 

be, they will take into account the needs and desires of our members 

and will be an enduring legacy to our children and their children.  

I also want to thank the nominating committee. As of this writing, 

they have met and are in the process of coming up with a slate for 

three board trustees, financial secretary and vice-president. It is not 

an easy task but the committee is up to the challenge. I am confident 

they will find qualified and dedicated people to help lead us over 

the next few years. 

 

Chag Sameach  

Randy Rosenbaum 

   

From the Board President Randy Rosembaum 
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Jewish learning is fascinating to me. Many would define the job of 

a Jewish educator as teaching the traditions, values, mitzvot and 

stories that have defined Judaism for centuries. Clearly, our history 

hasn’t changed. The stories from Tanakh are the same stories taught 

to our parents, grandparents, and beyond. Even though many of the 

613 commandments cannot be followed today, they remain part of 

our Torah. It would seem, then, that being a Jewish educator would 

be easy. Teach the story, teach the value, and move to the next 

topic. However, one of the things I have learned in my years as a 

Jewish educator and a student of Jewish learning is that there isn’t 

much about being Jewish that is easy. Making gefilte fish—time 

consuming. Understanding Talmud—complicated. Preparing for 

holidays—a lot of effort. And all for good reason. If persistence and 

dedication weren’t required, we would become complacent and 

would not be fully engaged in being Jewish.  

I read a wonderful article recently, and I would ask that each of you 

take the time to read it as well. One of the concepts presented that 

aligns perfectly with my vision for Sinai Temple Religious School 

is that our primary goal is for our students to foster a love of being 

Jewish. A love of being Jewish is different from a love of Judaism 

in so many significant ways. Our students are Jewish and they need 

to learn to love what this means rather than learning about Judaism.  

Being Jewish is something that we are all of the time, 24/7. While 

running errands, playing soccer, eating a meal, learning in school, 

playing with friends—our Jewish identity is with us. Being Jewish 

requires action.   

I have shared a proposal for some changes in the Religious School 

with the Religious Education Committee, the Sinai Temple Board 

and some of our teachers. In April, we will introduce electives for 

the students in grades 3-9. Students will continue to have a core 

class by grade level for a portion of the Religious School day, 

giving them an opportunity to learn key pieces of  the curriculum. 

They will also spend a portion of the day in electives, working 

collaboratively (with multiple grades choosing from the same group 

of electives). My hope is that the electives will inspire teachers and 

that students will find Judaism to be more engaging because they 

will have a choice in mapping out their learning. 

My vision includes a much more active school, and I hope to 

achieve it by involving students, teachers, parents and community 

members in the process. Judaism is not static—it requires 

involvement, activity and movement. Our school will mirror this if 

we recognize that our students are not here to learn about Judaism, 

but are here to learn about being Jewish.   

Please find the article referenced at http://ejewishphilanthropy.com/

can-we-disrupt-religious-school/ 

Religious School Calendar—Upcoming Events 
 

  School Dates:     Wednesdays, April 8,15, 22, 29 

           Sundays, April 12, 19, 26 

 

   Special Events:  Sunday April 19—Pajama Day/Wear      

                  One, Share One    

 

** If your child brings a snack to Hebrew School on 

Wednesdays, please be sure the snack brought on 

Wednesday, April 8 is kosher for Passover. 

 

 

 

 

The Religious School is working with the Social Action 
Committee. On April 19, we will have a pajama day.  

Students will be encouraged to WEAR ONE (wear an 
appropriate pair of pajamas) and SHARE ONE (bring a 

pair of gently used or new pajamas to donate to 
children in our community).   

 
Religious School will take place as usual—students are 

welcome to come in pajamas. 
 

Following Religious School, students are invited 
to stay for lunch and a movie. There is no cost, but 

students will need to stay in the supervised area until 
picked up by a parent. All students (and parents) are 
welcome to come, but RSVP’s are needed so we can 

purchase the right amount of food.  
 

Please RSVP to Rabbi Jody 
(educator@sinaitemplecu.org) by April 15.  

 

 

June 15
th

–June 19
th

 

9:00 AM–4:00 PM  

Cost:  $215/per child for the week 

$50 per day per child 

 
Sinai Temple Religious School will host a summer  
day camp for children entering Kindergarten through 6th grade. 
Camp activities will include sports, water play, crafts,  
cooking and more. Jewish themes will be present but camp  
will not feel like our more formal Religious or Hebrew School. 
As you begin to plan your summer schedule, please keep  
Sinai Temple Summer Camp on your list of options. 
Registration material will be sent soon!  

From Our Educator Rabbi Jody Cook 

http://www.google.com/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=0CAcQjRw&url=http%3A%2F%2Fourschool.stpaulkensington.org%2Fsummer-camp&ei=QKPjVISBGISgNqT1gbgC&bvm=bv.85970519,d.eXY&psig=AFQjCNEmpNvjHzdCfNsCY7vGXe35OcdBMQ&ust=142429097
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Bulletin Submission:  The deadline for the May Bulletin is April 15th at 9:00 AM. All submissions may be edited  
                  for length and content. EMAIL submissions to Kathy Douglas at:  stoffice@sinaitemplecu.org. 

        

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Saturday,  April 25  

 7:00–10:00 PM  at Sinai Temple  

See how much you 
know (or don’t know). 

The evening will be filled 
with a trivia contest, 

some games, prizes and 
food. 

Registration fee of only $10 per person for the  
trivia contest & snacks. 

Additional cost to play other games. 
 

Sign up online at:  http://tinyurl.com/sinaitrivia 

 

Participate with family, friends or neighbors in 
teams of up to eight or compete on your own. 

(the event is geared toward ages 16 & up) 

? 
? 

? 

The boilers brake. The lights way up in the ceiling burn out. The 

library floods. The toilets decide to run backwards. The back 

hallway needs paint. The front doors refuse to close properly. The back hallway tiles crack. The 

kids’ toilet needs replacing. The Rabbi has no heat in his office. The Neuman garden needs gutters. 

The exit signs need to be brought up to code. The water fountain breaks. The heating system needs 

all umpteen filters replaced. A classroom sink drips. The drip also ruins the floor tiles underneath. 

The lights in the parking lot go out. Sometimes we on the Board think the plumbing and heating 

systems sit up at night working out when it would be most inconvenient to fail. And then we 

finally bought a sign. And a replacement for our 40-year-old dishwasher. 

The building fund is looking pretty sad. We all contribute a certain amount when we first join. 

Unfortunately, the building doesn’t stop sopping up money. Please consider giving our building 

fund a little additional money this year! 

The Building Fund 
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BOOK GROUP 
Monday, April 20

th
 at 7:30 PM 

We meet on the third Monday of the Month. This month we 

will be reading American Dervish by Ayad Akhtar at the home 

of Joan Kozoll, 1108 Plymouth Dr., Champaign (356-8554). 

Facilitator:  Joan Kozoll. Contact Person:  Susan Schomer (359-2938). 

 

GENTLE CHAIR YOGA 

Thursdays, 9:45–10:30 AM 
SHAL*OM! Please come and try your first class for free! People have said the 

class is calming, refreshing and provides a nice, gentle stretch and great start to 

their day. Be sure to let Robin know that you are coming by email at 

robinfans1@gmail.com or by phone at 217-367-8053. 

 

MAH JONGG 
Wednesday, April 29th at 7:00 PM 
Mah Jongg is a game that has been played for generations. Join us for an 

evening of fun whether you are a seasoned player or beginner (lessons 

provided). Please bring your own cards, extra cards to share, a snack and a 

smile.  

 

SUNDAY ADULT EDUCATION 
Sundays, 10:30–11:30 AM 
Adult education will resume on April 12th, following spring break.  

Join us as Rabbi Alan will teach on "American Jewish History" in the North 

Pod. All are welcome.  
 

TORAH STUDY 
Saturdays, 9:00 AM 
The Sinai Temple Torah Study Group meets In the Sinai Temple 

Library, and all are welcome to attend our stimulating lay-led 

discussions. 

 

 

6TH Annual Empty Bowls Benefit  
& Raffle 
Wednesday, April 1st, 3:30–6:00 PM 

It will be held at the Silvercreek 

restaurant at 402 S. Race St., Urbana. 

Proceeds will go to the Daily Bread 

Soup Kitchen. $20 adults, $10 child 12 

and under. 

 

Second Seder Dinner & Service 
Saturday, April 4th 5:30–8:30 PM 

We will once again be partnering with 

Hillel for our community second seder, 

led by Rabbi Alan. 

 
Yom Hashoah Program & Service 
Sunday, April 12th 7:00 PM 

 

B’nai Mitzvah 
Kayla Israel - Saturday, April 18th 

Isaac Gewirth - Saturday, May 2nd 

 

Trivia Night 
Saturday, April 25th  7:00–10:00 PM 

Join us for an evening filled with a 

trivia contest, fun games, prizes and 

food. Participate with a group of 

friends or enter the contest on your 

own.   

 

 

Special Events                     

mailto:robinfans1@gmail.com
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Regular Hours of Operation  
Sundays:  9:00 AM–1:00 PM                    
 (during Religious School) 
Wednesdays:  4:00 PM–6:00 PM 
 (during Hebrew School)   
Thursdays:  10:00 AM–1:00 PM 

April Specials 

 

20% OFF All In-stock 

Candlesticks & Kiddush Cups 

 

Remember to check out the 

INVENTORY CLEARANCE 

TABLE!  

There’s always something new! 

We are ALWAYS open by 
appointment.  

Email nataliefr@comcast.net or call 
Natalie Frankenberg (390-4168), 
Jessica Kopolow (344-6683) or Pam 
Olson (384-4335). Cash or checks are 
always welcome. Credit cards 
accepted for charges over $25. We 
now accept Visa, MasterCard, 
American Express and Discover using 
SQUARE. 
 
Please note:  The Gift Shop is staffed 
by volunteers. Occasionally, we are 
unable to be open as planned 
(especially on Thursdays) so we 
suggest you call the Temple Office  
352-8140 to make sure someone is in 
the shop. 

Upcoming B’nai Mitzvah:  Kayla Israel, 

April 18
th 

& Isaac Gewirth, May 2
nd

 

SINAI TEMPLE  

GIFT SHOP 
(All Gift Shop profits go to support the 

Religious School) 

MITZVAH OF THE MONTH PROGRAM 

The Social Action Committee would like to invite you to join us for any and all of 

our upcoming events and encourage you to contribute to the new Mitzvah of the 

Month Program.  

 

There is a new “Chest of Many Colors” in the Temple lobby by the office. Please 

use this as a drop off point for all projects. If you would like to join our team, 

contact Leanna at 217-378-5155. 

 

APRIL MITZVAH 

Sunday, April 19th is wear one/share one day. Kids and teachers are invited to 

wear their PJs to Sunday school. Everyone in the congregation is encouraged to 

donate a pair of pajamas and a book to a less fortunate child. Donations will be 

collected in the chest of many colors throughout April. 

ONEG VOLUNTEERS NEEDED! 

We have several dates available listed below for anyone interested in serving as 

an Oneg Host(ess) for our Temple Services. Please email Lil Levant at 

levant@illinimedia.com to sign up. 

 

5/15    Camp Send Off Shabbat Service 

5/25    Egalitarian Traditional Minyan 

6/6 Egalitarian Traditional Minyan 

6/12 Birthday Oneg Erev Shabbat Service 

6/19 Shabbat Rocks! 

Around the Temple 

3006 crossing court · champaign, IL 61821 · 217.355.0505 
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Shari and Ben Fox moved to Champaign eight months ago from Ann Arbor, Michigan,  

where they lived for seven years. Prior to that, Ben and Shari lived in Cincinnati, Ohio.  

Ben originally hails from Cincinnati, while Shari was born in Athens, West Virginia. 
 

Shari works for the University of Illinois Foundation as a Senior Vice President. and Ben 

works in investments. 
 

The Foxes joined the temple to meet other Jewish members in the community and expand 

their circle of friends. They are looking forward to participating in social activities with 

other adult members. Both Ben and Shari have Reform upbringings and consider Passover 

as their favorite Jewish holiday. 
 

When not working, Ben and Shari enjoy performances at the Krannert Center for the Performance Arts. In their downtime, they also enjoy 

traveling, reading and movies. 

We Welcome Shari and Ben Fox to Sinai Temple 

Community 
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Birthday & Anniversary Blessings 

If you celebrate a birthday or anniversary 

 in April, please join us at our services on Friday,  

April 10th, at 7:30 PM. Rabbi Alan will invite all those 

marking a milestone to join him on the bimah for a special 

blessing. After the service, we will enjoy some Passover-

appropriate treats at the Oneg in your honor! 

No RSVP is necessary to participate! 

 

 
Max Libman, a member of our Temple 

and student of the Religious school will 

be performing in a play at the Station 

Theatre. He will be playing the role of 

Bud in the upcoming play Mothers and 

Sons, written by Terrence McNally and 

directed by Rick Orr, from March 26–

April 11. You can find more information about the show at the 

theater’s website:  www.stationtheatre.com.  

 

Mazal Tov to Adena and Beverly Wilson on the birth of their 

daughter, Aviva Charlotte.  Aviva joins her proud big sister, 

Millie.  

Kayla Israel’s Bat Mitzvah 

Loren and Maya Israel are proud to announce the Bat 

Mitzvah of their daughter, Kayla, at 10:00 a.m. Saturday, 

April 18, at Sinai Temple. Kayla is the granddaughter of 

Gayle and Alan Israel of Overland Park, KS, Nurit Davis of 

Champaign IL, and the late Lawrence Davis of Wichita, KS. 

For her mitzvah projects, Kayla organized “An Evening for 

EOS,” a musical revue to raise research funds for 

eosinophilic gastrointestinal disorders and volunteered at a 

local after school technology club for at-risk elementary 

students. 

Congratulations 

Thank you to all who 
helped with Purim Box 
assembly and delivery. 
We were successful in 
delivering 300 boxes to 
members of the 
community. 
  

I received many heartfelt thank you notes from 
recipients and want to extend my gratitude to all who 
sent greetings and helped to get the boxes out to 
the recipients.   
 
Another huge THANK YOU to those who helped 
with the Purim Carnival. The volunteers who ran 
games, served food, sold ticket cards, helped with 
set up and clean up, and organized the event were 
critical to its success! 
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Giving 
ALPINER STERN FUND  
Joyce Eisenstein, in memory of Barbara Klein 
 
BIRNBAUM CAMP FUND 
Freda Birnbaum, in memory of Barbara Klein, in memory of Allan 

Steinberg, & in memory of Lolly Silber 
Stanley & Joan Levy, in memory of Barbara Klein 
 
FRIENDS OF RELIGIOUS SCHOOL FUND 
Reva & Bill Egherman, in memory of Barbara Klein 
Benita & John Katzenellenbogen, in memory of Barbara Klein 
Joan & Stan Levy 
Lisa & Bill Libman 
Mary & George Perlstein 
Fraeda & Gary Porton 
Paul & Susan Schomer 
Penelope & Tony Soskin 
 
GENERAL FUND 
Annette & John Buckmaster, in memory of Barbara Klein 
Loretta Dessen, in memory of Barbara Klein from the Dessen family 
William & Reva Egherman, in memory of Barbara Klein 
Ann Einhorn, in memory of Barbara Klein 
Beth & John Hutchens, in memory of Barbara Klein 
Miles Klein, in memory of Barbara Klein 
Gayle Kopin, in memory of Jennie Mandel 
Aiko Perry, in memory of Barbara Klein 
Eva Rosenfield, in memory of the mother of Janis Topolasky & in 

memory of Sandy Molasky, Charlotte Finck’s mother 
Paul & Susan Schomer, in honor of Art Robinson & in memory of 

Barbara Klein 
E. Jean Smith, in memory of Barbara Klein 
Harvey & Joan Stapleton, in memory of Barbara Klein 

Blanche Sudman, in memory of Barbara Klein  
Dvora Tager, in memory of Pauline Tager, Marcus Tager, Jessica 

Underberg, Marianne Melnikoff, Florence Reyman, Isaac 
Reyman, Solon Reyman, Ruth Tager & Stephen Tager 

Ira & Lynn Wachtel, in memory of Barbara Klein 
Barry & Linda Weiner, in memory of Barbara Klein 
 
KITCHEN/ONEG FUND 
Doreen Halberstam, with thanks for the Purim gift 
Barbara Orden 
 
MUSIC FUND 
Charles & Joan Kozoll, in memory of Barbara Klein 
Ira & Cecile Lebenson, in memory of Barbara Klein 
 
NAOMI SIEGEL SOCIAL ACTION FUND 
Arra Browning, in memory of Ivens Siegel 
Anthony & Penelope Soskin, in fond memory of Barbara Klein beloved 

wife of Miles 
Blanche Sudman, in appreciation of Art Siegel 
 
RELIGIOUS SCHOOL FUND 
William & Reva Egherman, in appreciation of Purim basket donations 

from our friends 
Ann Einhorn, in appreciation of the Purim basket 
Rabbi Norman Mark & Andrea Klein 
William & Lisa Lane Libman 
George & Mary Perlstein 
Gary & Fraeda Porton 
Samuel & Harry Rosenberg 
Veronica Shavitt, in memory of Juliana Wertheimer Neuwirth 
Jacob & Ruth Sosnoff 
 

Please send your donations made payable to Sinai Temple. Only donations of $15.00 or more per fund and honoree will be listed in the Bulletin.  

for Daily Bread Soup Kitchen 

WEDNESDAY, April 1, 3:30 to 6:00 PM 

$20 Adults, $10 child 12 & under 
(includes handcrafted bowl & gourmet soup  

& bread)  
  

SILVERCREEK 

402 S. Race, Urbana 

6th Annual 
CUJF COMMUNITY TRIP TO  

ST. LOUIS HOLOCAUST MUSEUM  

 & LEARNING CENTER 
 

Sunday, April 19th 
 

We will travel by Peoria Charter  

Bus from Sinai Temple at 7:30 AM  

and arrive back in CU at  

approximately 6:30 PM. 

(Bus will have bathroom facilities and on board WiFi) 

We will have a guided tour and  

afterwards a buffet of homestyle  

Jewish deli favorites. 
 

***Attendance is limited to the first 

50 registrants*** 

COST:  $20 per adult 

$10 per student/child (age 11-20) 

(not recommended for children under 11) 

contact info:  cujf@shalomcu.org or  

call 217-367-9872 
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Memorials 

Laura Moore Avner ( 4 May) 

Bertha Craven ( 5 May) 

Beverly J. Cronin ( 4 May) 

Edward Dessen ( 8 May) 

Carolyn Kuhn Feffer ( 7 May) 

Jewel Friedman ( 7 May) 

Agha-Jan Gahvari (13 Iya) 

Abraham Gerald Ginsberg ( 5 May) 

Donald M. Ginsberg ( 7 May) 

Morton S. Glaser ( 8 May) 

Abraham Goldberg ( 6 May) 

William Arthur Graff ( 6 May) 

Philip Horwitz ( 3 May) 

Nathan Janoff ( 3 May) 

Blair Bernard Kling ( 2 May) 

Ginger Kuper (13 Iya) 

Samuel Lenik (15 Iya) 

Sara Lewis ( 8 May) 

Simon Litman ( 7 May) 

Mariane Tager Melnikoff ( 8 May) 

Jacob Royce Nathan (13 Iya) 

Sarah Braudes Olefsky ( 7 May) 

Edith Pincus ( 4 May) 

Norman Stanley Rosenzwog ( 4 May) 

Naomi M. Siegel ( 4 May) 

Marvin Silver ( 4 May) 

Minnie Sosnoff ( 8 May) 

Seymour Sudman ( 2 May) 

Pauline Evenson Tager ( 5 May) 

Manie Tepper ( 5 May) 
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Helen Gold Beller (10 Apr) 

Dr Samuel Bojar (17 Nis) 

Henia Shifreh Bursztyn (19 Nis) 

Edward Epstein (16 Nis) 

Gertrude H. Francisco (19 Nis) 

Joshua David Gottheil ( 4 Apr) 

Robert Halpern ( 5 Apr) 

Claire Hutner (16 Nis) 

Donald Imlay (10 Apr) 

Adam Koslofsky ( 4 Apr) 

Lena Loeb Kuhn ( 8 Apr) 

Aaron Kurland ( 8 Apr) 

Hermine Ruth Lachman ( 7 Apr) 

Helaine Stone Lane ( 9 Apr) 

Leonard D. Lewis (10 Apr) 

Irma Lipson ( 4 Apr) 

Abraham Loeb ( 4 Apr) 

Woodrow Pearlman ( 6 Apr) 

Selig Schwartz ( 9 Apr) 

Nina Nelson Seidenberg ( 4 Apr) 

Lenore Levy Simon ( 6 Apr) 

Marcus Tager ( 4 Apr) 
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Michael Faiman (24 Nis) 

Fay Ferrer (24 Nis) 

Faye Garrick (24 Nis) 

Sadie Goldstein (17 Apr) 

Benjamin Grossman (12 Apr) 

Morris Halpern (14 Apr) 

Wilhelmine Heumann (14 Apr) 

Miriam B. Kaplan (16 Apr) 

Martin H. Katz (13 Apr) 

Edward R. Kerman (12 Apr) 

Clara Koslofsky (16 Apr) 

Florine Lesht (28 Nis) 

Gary Lyon (16 Apr) 

Ruth Marshak (12 Apr) 

Patricia McGinty (11 Apr) 

Amelia A. Reineberg (16 Apr) 

Lee W. Reineberg (16 Apr) 

Alex Rubin (14 Apr) 

Gladys Singman (11 Apr) 

Abraham Sitron (12 Apr) 
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Joel Lee Agran (21 Apr) 

Henrietta N. Bloomfield ( 5 Iya) 

Evelyn Nelson Bros (21 Apr) 

Misha Bursztyn ( 4 Iya) 

Hannah Choldin (21 Apr) 

Louis Cutler (19 Apr) 

Wahei Fujimoto (29 Nis) 

Lillian Gingold (22 Apr) 

Alvin Hamburg (19 Apr) 

Daniel Leon Harlib (29 Nis) 

Sidney Kadish (20 Apr) 

Mathilde Loeb (24 Apr) 

Rose Maus (18 Apr) 

Mary Ann Nathan (29 Nis) 

Ida Reider (30 Nis) 

Natalie M. Smith (21 Apr) 

Gertrude Katz Tax (21 Apr) 

Beatrice R. Tepper (21 Apr) 

David Uzrad ( 5 Iya) 

Rose Weissler ( 4 Iya) 

Rose Weissman (19 Apr) 
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Leon M. Ades (25 Apr) 

Samuel Adleman (30 Apr) 

Molly Belber (26 Apr) 

Frank A. Berg (27 Apr) 

Edward Blum (29 Apr) 

Leah Cohen Bojar ( 7 Iya) 

Isidore Brill (29 Apr) 

Bertha Rabinowitz Diness (30 Apr) 

Della Faiman ( 9 Iya) 

Herbert E. Francisco ( 8 Iya) 

Sarah Gofseyeff Heller ( 6 Iya) 

Raisa Ionina ( 1 May) 

Alfred Kohn (28 Apr) 

Celia Berman Kulwin (30 Apr) 

Lewis Lasker (26 Apr) 

Ethel Uritz Marcus (29 Apr) 

Ida Levine Markoff (30 Apr) 

Kenneth H. Ober (26 Apr) 

Helen K Siess ( 1 May) 

Helen Kranson Siess ( 1 May) 

Theodore H. Zimmerman ( 1 May) 
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Adding memorials to your membership record is simple. Just call the Temple office (or email us at assistant@sinaitemplecu.org) and let us know the 
name of the deceased, their relationship to you, and the secular or Hebrew date you wish to observe their yahrzeit. If you are unable to attend 
services and wish to reschedule the observance, please let us know a few days in advance. 

mailto:assistant@sinaitemplecu.org?subject=Memorial


 

12  Sinai Temple Bulletin                    April 2015 ~ Nisan/Iyar 5775 

3104 West Windsor Rd. 

Champaign, IL 61822 
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